Town of Long Beach
Special Town Council Meeting
Award Paving Contract
Long Beach Town Hall
August 31, 2021
10:00 AM

Attending this meeting were Town Council members John Wall, Robert Lemay, Mike Johnstone, Mary Lou McFadden, and Clerk-Treasurer Bill de Funiak. There was one resident in attendance. Engineer Matt Miniel of Haas & Associates was present also.

The purpose of this meeting was to award the paving contract to the successful bidder. Bids had been opened at the special council meeting on August 27th.

The meeting was called to order at 10:00 AM. Engineer Miniel presented the recommendation from Haas & Associates to award the paving contract to Milestone Contractors North, Inc, (formerly Walsh & Kelly), which was the low bidder, and was deemed both responsible and responsive to the bid specifications. Discussions followed among the council members to understand the bid package.

A motion by Lemay and second by Mary Lou McFadden to award the contract to Milestone Contractors North, Inc. of South Bend, Indiana, was passed by a 4 – 0 vote.

Miniel discussed a change order for increased work (\$40,000.00) required by Rieth-Riley during the 2020 paving project. A motion by Lemay and second by Johnstone to approve the change order was passed 4-0.

A motion to adjourn was made by McFadden and seconded by Johnstone was approved 4-0.

The meeting was adjourned at 10:26 AM.

Respectfully submitted,

Bill de Funiak, Clerk-Treasurer